
 

January 26, 2016 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Daniel Hawkins, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

Statehouse, Room 521-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Hawkins: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2471 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2471 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2471 would amend existing law concerning requirements for approval of barber 

schools or colleges, courses of study for barbers who have not renewed their licenses for at least 

three years, and the qualifications to receive a license to practice barbering.  The bill clarifies 

how a barber, instructor, or operator of a barber shop can renew a license that has expired for less 

than three years.  In addition, the bill clarifies the Board’s powers of licensure, discipline, and 

revocation and increases the maximum amount of a fine the Board is allowed to assess from 

$100 to $1,000.   

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2016 

SGF 

FY 2016 

All Funds 

FY 2017 

SGF 

FY 2017 

All Funds 

Revenue -- $2,250 -- $4,500 

Expenditure -- -- -- -- 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 According to the Kansas Board of Barbering, passage of HB 2471 would increase 

revenues and expenditures for the agency.  Revenues would increase due to licensing for two 

new barbering schools in FY 2016 and two more barbering schools, for a total of four, in FY 

2017.  While the agency expects there would be some additional expenditures associated with 
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passage of the bill, those expenditures could be paid out of existing resources.  Any fiscal effect 

associated with HB 2471 is not reflected in The FY 2017 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Larry Montgomery, Barbering  


